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Meeting Location
With thanks to William for sorting it, we now have a permanent meeting place at the University of Glamorgan Atrium, 86-88 Adams Street, Cardiff CF24 2FN


Car Park at the rear of the Atrium building

In order to access the car park you need to approach via Boulevard de Nantes/Dumfries Place or Newport Road, turn into Station Terrace and pass the front of Queen Street station, and then turn next left into Guildford Crescent (immediately before the traffic lights). The entrance to the car park is on the right just after you pass under the railway bridge in Guildford Crescent.


Cardiff Sands Day
On the 21st June we held our annual Cardiff Sands day, this year at the Norwegian Church, Cardiff Bay. The day was a success with the weather staying dry for our balloon release, and the table top sale and raffle raising over £300. Thank you to everyone that attended. As you may be aware there are plans to stop balloon releases in the future due to the damage they do to wildlife. So we are after any ideas for an alternative to a balloon release for future Sands days.
Annual General Meeting
Due to guidelines set out by Sands we have to hold an AGM. This will be held on the 7th August at 7:30pm at the Atrium (where the monthly meetings are now held). Heather assures me this meeting will take approx 30 minutes and for those who wish to join us we are planning a bit of a social get together by going for a meal afterwards.
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We are sending you these balloons,

To let the whole world know,

Just how much we love you,

And that we miss you so.

Although you were not with us long,

You have turned our lives around,

And made us who we are today,

And of that we are so proud.

These balloons are to thank you,

A small gift it is true,

But each and every one of them is filled with love 
from all of us to you.

Alison Simons 2004
We Remember
Aug - November
September
3rd Sept 2004

 Xander Dangerfield Coombs  

6th September 1995
 Deborah Anne Ratcliffe

17 September 2006
 Grace Madison Bird

20th Sept 2006

 Alex Christine Lambert
 

October
9th October 1997
 

Bethan Victoria Cook

18th Oct – 24th Oct 2006
Molly Frances Jones  

26th October 2002

Megan Smyth

November
5th November 2005
  
Seren Roberts

If you would like your baby’s birthday to be remembered in this section please e-mail their name and date of birth to cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk




Welcome


Welcome to the Cardiff Sands newsletter. We hope that this will provide you information on who we are, what we do and what we are up to. If you have any ideas, news, articles etc that you would like us to place in the newsletter, please e-mail Claire at


 � HYPERLINK "mailto:cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk" �cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk�





The newsletter will be issued quarterly so the next issue will be in December 2008 so if you do have any news, articles, fundraising events, stories or poems that you would like to be added please e-mail the above address before November 30th. 





Who are we?


Cardiff Sands support group is for anyone who has been affected by the loss of a baby, be that late miscarriage, termination for medical reasons, stillbirth or neonatal loss.





We meet on the last Friday of every month, at the University of Glamorgan ATRiuM Building, Cardiff city centre (see page 2 of this newsletter) from 7-9pm





The meetings are very informal, you can say as much or as little as you want. It is basically for people to share their experiences and feeling with others who have gone through similar and understand.


For more information go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" ��www.cardiff-sands.co.uk� or e-mail cardiffsands@hotmail.co.uk





We also have a befriender phone number in case anyone just needs someone to talk to. For the befriender number please call Sands on 020 74367940, or e-mail head office at


� HYPERLINK "mailto:support@uk-sands.org If" �support@uk-sands.org If� our befriender isn’t available Sands will put you through to another befriender who is available.
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Cardiff Half Marathon





Gwyn Roberts, daddy to Seren Roberts is once again running the Cardiff half marathon in October in aid of national sands and in memory of Seren. If you would like to sponsor him you can by going to  � HYPERLINK "http://www.justgiving.com/gwynroberts1" �www.justgiving.com/gwynroberts1� 





Contacting National Sands


SANDS NATIONAL HELPLINE: 020 7436 5881


The Helpline is open 9.30am - 5.30pm, Monday – Friday


The Helpline team are there to listen and give support. They can advise you about finding local help, whether from a SANDS group or other counselling services, and have information about other relevant support organisations.


SANDS HEAD OFFICE: 020 7436 7940


The Office is open 10am – 5pm, Monday - Friday


The office admin line is there for a broad range of enquiries relating to stillbirth and neonatal deaths.


WRITE TO:


28 Portland Place,�London, �W1B 1LY.


E-MAIL:


For the helpline support mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:helpline@uk-sands.org%20" �helpline@uk-sands.org ��For all general enquiries mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:support@uk-sands.org" �support@uk-sands.org��For fundraising issues mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:fundraising@uk-sands.org" �fundraising@uk-sands.org�


SEND A FAX:


020 7436 3715


WEB SITE:


http://www.uk-sands.org/








Dates for the Diary





Sainsbury’s Bag Packing - Saturday 6th September





We will be bag packing at Sainsbury’s Colchester Avenue on the above day to raise some funds and awareness for Cardiff Sands. We are looking for volunteers to help us with this, so if you or anyone you know is able to help can you please e-mail Heather on � HYPERLINK "mailto:cardiffsands@hotmail.co.uk" �cardiffsands@hotmail.co.uk� by the 15th August. If we don’t have enough volunteers we will have to cancel.





Lights of Love Service





This is an annual service held by Sands at Christmas time. Wales has its own service usually in Builth Wells. This year the service will be held on December 12th, like last year we will be hiring a mini-bus to take people who wish to attend. If you are interested in going and would like to go on the mini-bus please e-mail Heather at � HYPERLINK "mailto:cardiffsands@hotmail.co.uk" �cardiffsands@hotmail.co.uk�. There may be a small charge for using the mini bus.








    





Fundraising


We have a few thank yous for people who have been fundraising for Cardiff Sands, so thank you to :-


Nathan for running the Cardiff Half Marathon last October





Kate Dyer's sister Eleanor for putting Cardiff Sands forward as


Bellway homes charity of the year and for raising over £3500 so far





Joanne, mummy to Harry who with her work at Lloyds TSB raised over £124





Barry & Vale Rotary club for raising £200
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